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MOBILE LIBRARY
The Library Bus will be at the School 
Hall carpark in Poynder Place
25th Sept.10:15 - !0:45
23rd Oct. 10:15 - 10:45
20th Nov. 10:15 - 10:45

This Newsletter is produced for Hilmarton Parish Council
Private entries may be accepted for inclusion, subject to available space.
Donations are suggested. The donation can go to your chosen Parish Group.
Copy and donation please to Jacquie Henly 760401,Jays Cottage,Compton Road, 
Hilmarton, SN11 8SG.

WILTSHIRE’S CHURCHES
OPEN DAY

Your local parish contact:

Charity number 1075598

Supported by the

National Churches Trust

Charity Number 1119845

Find out more at:
www.wiltshirehistoricchurchtrust.org.uk

9 SEPT
2023

Half of the money you raise

for Ride+Stride goes to the

church of your choice and

the other half to the

Wiltshire Historic Churches

Trust, enabling us to make

grants to local churches to

help with urgent repair and

maintenance costs.

Choose your own route

and travel at your own pace

Join us on a bike, on foot or on horseback to help keep
Wiltshire’s historic churches, chapels and meeting
houses looking beautiful and open for the future.

Contact:

kcr.rs@btinternet.com

01380 831199

th

An	Enjoyable	Day	Out

Ride	+	StrideCalling	all	cyclists,	walkers,	horse-riders	or	

drivers	of	mobility	scooters.

(Under 13s must be accompanied by an adult.)


Welcome to Wiltshire Ride & Stride

The next annual Ride & Stride will take place on  
Saturday 9th September 2023

Visit as many churches as you like, planning your own route.
Seek sponsorship from friends, relations and colleagues, so much per 
church visited or a lump sum.

For	more	information,	please	get	in	touch	with	your	local	parish	contact:

John	Henly


Tel:	01249	760401				Mobile:	07901	750564

E-mail:	johnhenly88@btinternet.com


OR VISIT

https://www.wiltshirehistoricchurchestrust.org.uk/ride-stride/

mailto:johnhenly88@btinternet.com
https://www.wiltshirehistoricchurchestrust.org.uk/ride-stride/


ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE WINTER EDITION BY 16th NOVEMBER PLEASE   To  melwilkins@live.com - 760572         
Jacquie Henly, Jays Cottage, Compton Road, Hilmarton. 760401 - jacquie88@btinternet.com or Geoff Procter Breda 
Cottage, Church Road, Hilmarton 760312 - geoffphilmarton@hotmail.co.uk.ALL ENTRIES IN ‘PDF’ Format please.

HILMARTON PARISH 200 (Ten Score) CLUB

May 2023 drawn 13/6/23 - 
Joyce Delamere No.143 £25.00    Tracy Ockley No.101 £20.00    Louise Giles No.95 £15.00   Rose Hoar 
No.46 £10.00.

June 2023 drawn 13/7/23-.
Ron Jacomb No.113 £25.00    Katlin Wilkins No.115 .£20.00    Vee Cattaneo No.129 £15.00    Lynn Thrusell 
No.45 £10.00.

July 2023 drawn 06/8/23-
Paula McQuade No.121 £25.00    Mick Stoddart No.47 £20.00    Sally Fox No.96 £15.00    Katlin Wilkins 
No.115 £10.00.

ST LAURENCE 200 CLUB SUBSCRIPTIONS                                                  
This is just a reminder that subscriptions for the St Laurence Church 200 Club are 
due before the end of September.                                                                                             
You can pay by either popping the cash through our front door - Jays Cottage 
Compton Road Hilmarton SN11 8SG - In a marked envelope please, showing your 
name. - or by bank transfer:                                                               Account name:                                                                                                  
PCC of Hilmarton - Account number: 01987431 - Sort Code: 30-91-99                
Or (preferred method) you can set up a SO for £1.00 per month per number or 
£12.00 per annum per number (that helps us with admin) please use 200 club as a 
reference if you do that.

Each number you have costs £12 per annum. Once you have paid could you please 
let us know, to save us keep checking the bank statements. If you no longer wish to 
participate please also let us know.

The prizes awarded each month are: £25.00 First Prize - £20 Second Prize - £15 
Third Prize - £10 Fourth Prize

Many thanks, Jacquie & John

                      IN CONJUNCTION WITH RIDE & STRIDE          

COFFEE, TEA & CAKES
will be available in the Church for donations only

SATURDAY 9th SEPTEMBER 10am to 4pm
Everyone welcome, please come along and join us

mailto:melwilkins@live.com
mailto:jacquie88@btinternet.com
mailto:geoffphilmarton@hotmail.co.uk




NEIGHBOURHOOD NEWS DISTRIBUTION
If you have new neighbours, then please ask them if they would like to be added to the distribution list, if so, to 
email  jacquie88@btinternet.com  with their email address.
If you no longer wish to receive this quarterly Newsletter, please contact any of the editors.

A FEW MATTERS FOR YOUR THOUGHTFUL CONSIDERATION

Listed below are a few matters that have been brought to our attention over the last few weeks. Please be 
considerate to others.

BONFIRES

There have been numerous complaints regarding bonfires being lit whilst washing is out on sunny days as well as 
smoking fires which continue throughout the night causing residents having to close their windows.

OVERGROWN HEDGES AND SHRUBS

It is that time of year again where before you know it hedges and shrubs can start encroaching across pavements 
around the villages – Please keep them trimmed right back to your boarder lines. Young families with pushchairs 
and wheel chair users can find access difficult or impossible in some areas without having to manoeuvre into the 
road where sometimes cars are parked blocking access.

DOG MESS

A general reminder to dog owners when collecting dog waste, firstly thank you for putting it in a bag. However, it 
is not acceptable to leave poo bags in the hedgerow or on the verges. If there is not a dog bin close by, please take 
it home and dispose of it in your general waste bins. All public litter bins can be used to dispose of dog poo bags.

GARDEN WASTE

Residents in Goatacre have asked us to remind you that dumping garden waste, especially at the bottom of 
Goatacre Lane is not appreciated.

Your cooperation will be much appreciated. Thank you.

Thought for the Month – Soul Gardening
September is often a month where the weather is mellow and often rather beautiful, 
let’s certainly hope so after such a dismal July! Surrounded by countryside and with 
many of us enjoying our gardens and allotments it is lovely to be outside tending to or 
just enjoying the beauties of creation.
We also have been created and are part of nature, so need to be nurtured and 
looked after, just as our gardens and fields need tending, whether we do that for 
ourselves or for each other. While many of us regularly think about what is good for 
our physical selves, we often neglect out inner lives - our spirituality or emotional 
well- being.
Why not dedicate five minutes each day to sit or stand in a favourite place in nature, 
clear your mind and really look, smell listen and even feel the things around you, to 
help cultivate a sense of grounding, peace, stillness and presence that will nourish 
your soul?

mailto:jacquie88@btinternet.com
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PASTY	&	SOUP	SUPPER	with	QUIZ		

	
	

INCLUDING	A	CHOICE	OF	PUDDINGS	

	
	

BRING	YOUR	OWN	DRINK	&	GLASS	
	

By	popular	request	we	are	holding	this	very	successful	and	enjoyable	
evening	again	this	year,	in	St	Laurence	Church	Hilmarton.	

	
FRIDAY		20th	October		

7.30pm	Start	
£12.00	per	head	

	
Booking	and	payment	essential	before		

Friday	13th	October	2023	
	

Please	contact:	
Jacquie	07850	567068	or	
	Priscilla	07754	308911		

	
(The	quiz	will	be	very	relaxed	and	is	just	for	fun!)		

	
Evenings	like	this	have	been	very	popular	in	the	past	so	book	

early	to	avoid	disappointment.			




